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RATEPAYER ADVISORY BOARD JUNE MEETING  

& ANNUAL RATEPAYERS MEETING 

AGENDA 

Time: 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 

Date: June 24, 2021 

ZOOM Virtual Meeting  

 

1. Welcome and Introductions        

 

2. Call to Order RAB & Ratepayers Annual Meeting     

 

3. Public Comment         

 

4. Approval of February 2020 Meeting Minutes   Vote 

 

5. Review and Acceptance of the May Financials   Vote 

 

6. UDP Year In Review        

 

7. 2022 Work Plan/Budget Presentation    Vote to Recommend 

 

8. Program Manager      Vote to Recommend 

 

9. Confirm 2022 BIA Meeting Dates 

 

10. Adjourn UDBIA Ratepayers Advisory Board Meeting    

 

11. Ratepayers Vote on Work Plan/Budget    Vote to Confirm  

 

12. Ratepayers Vote on Program Manager    Vote to Confirm 

 

13. Adjourn Annual Ratepayers Meeting 

 

 

2021-22 UDBIA Ratepayer 

Advisory Board  
 

Maureen Ewing 
Board Chair 
University Heights Center 
 

Aaron Hoard  
Board Vice Chair 
University of Washington 
 

Chris Giles 
Board Secretary 
Resident 
 

Kate Barr 
Board Treasurer 
Scarecrow Video 
 

Maria Barrientos 
barrientos RYAN 
 

Max Blume 
The Blume Company 
 

David Cohanim 
David Cohanim Enterprises  
 

Jeremy Eknoian 
University of Washington 
 

Lora Gastineau 
Resident 
 

Mary Kay Gugerty 
University of Washington 
 

Joe Gruber 
University District Food Bank 
 

Lincoln Johnson 
University of Washington 
 

Waleed Khan 
ASUW 
 

Nikole O’Bryan, DMD 
Nikole O’Bryan Dentistry 
 

Chris Petersen 
Café Allegro 
 

Michael Polzin  
American Campus Communities 
 

Sandy Sun 
University Presbyterian  
 

Hui Tian 
Studio 19 Architects 
 

Polly Yorioka 
University Presbyterian Church 
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U DISTRICT PARTNERSHIP  

PROPOSED WORK PLAN  

2021 – 2022 

 

Context 

The context for this proposed work plan is centered on the challenges that the U District and its 

stakeholders have experienced during the recent year of COVID-19 restrictions, during which an 

overwhelming majority of the regular population of the district was working remotely and not regularly 

coming to the district. In March of 2020 we saw a severe drop-off in the average daily population in the 

district that still remains well below average.  Our major events were all cancelled. And these challenges 

were compounded by chronic public safety issues an increases in vandalism. In addition we saw an 

increase to our unhoused population and more people suffering from behavioral health issues living on 

the streets of the U District.  

It was against this backdrop that the U District Partnership and UDBIA advanced an important agenda to 

stabilize the U District and sustain an economic resiliency agenda for the years ahead. June saw the 

passage of a renewed U District BIA for 12 years, and a strengthened U District Partnership. In December 

the UDP hired a new marketing manager to lead communications and events for the U District and 

launched a branding initiative. The UPD hired Don Blakeney as their new Executive Director and secured 

grants to support key initiatives focused on cleaning, outreach and beautification and recently launched a 

new outdoor dining plaza to support small businesses in the area.  

The proposed work plan below looks to leverage this great work to continue to address the major 

challenges that face the U District in fiscal year 2022. 

Process 

Over the past three months the staff and Executive Director of the U District Partnership have met with 

members of the community, the board of the U District Partnership and the UDBIA Ratepayer Advisory 

Board to develop and refine a budget and work plan for fiscal year 2022.  A budget workshop was held in 

May 2021 to solicit feedback on an initial draft budget and work plan. Incorporating feedback, the U 

District Partnership Board of Directors voted on June 15, to propose the following work plan and budget 

for consideration by the U District BIA Ratepayers Advisory Board at the June 24, 2021 meeting. 

Projected Assessment  

With new buildings coming online this year, and a slight increase in the Consumer Price Index, the UDBIA 

assessment is projected to increase by $50,000. 

Assessment in 2020-2021: $1,215,847 

Projected Assessment in 2021-2022: $1,271,712  

 

 



Program 

Cleaning, Safety & Outreach - $520,980 

With the passage of the UDBIA renewal in 2020, we have been able to increase the impact we have with 

our cleaning and safety programs. We plan to continue these programs as redesigned in 2020 for fiscal 

year 2022. These programs will now be supported by software that will better facilitate issue 

identification and resolution and track program impact. We will continue to partner with the City to 

manage an outreach contract with Evergreen Treatment Services’ REACH program.   

 Clean Team Contract and Equipment 

o 7 x week cleaning of south Ave area 

o 2 x week cleaning of north Ave area 

o 1 x month cleaning of general cleaning area 

 Safety Ambassador Program 

o 4 x week ambassador presence in the U District 

o Periodic issue and event support from ambassadors 

 New Issue Tracking Software 

 Clean & Safe Committee 

 Public Realm Maintenance 

 Homelessness Outreach  

 Youth Employment Program 

Placemaking, Public Realm & Built Environment – $147,281 

Also referred to as Urban Vitality, we will continue to invest in beautification and activation strategies 

for the U District in fiscal year 2022. This will include new murals and lighting, some of which will require 

additional outside funding through grants and private donations. We will continue track development 

and transportation issues in the district providing transparency and advocacy when needed to address 

any related impacts. 

 Placemaking and Beautification 

o Summer and Winter Flower Baskets 

o U District Banners with new Neighborhood Branding 

o Updated signage for Gothic Ave Kiosk Panels 

o U District Holiday Decorations 

 Public/Private Development Infrastructure Tracking 

 U District Access and Mobility Tracking and Advocacy 

 Fundraising and Coordination of Additional Beautification Projects: 

o Murals and Building Wraps 

o Tree and Catenary Lighting 

o Public Art and Placemaking  

Economic Development - $168,747 

To help our business district recover from the pandemic, our economic development work will focus on 

three areas: business technical assistance, business attraction/retention, and promotional activities. 

 Small Business Technical Assistance, One-on-One Consultation 

 Concentrated Expansion of Outdoor Eating/Drinking 

 Business Attraction, Retention and Expansion 

 Online Marketplace Database for Small Businesses 

 Business Promotion Campaigns 

 Economic Development Committee 



Marketing - $172,665 

With our new marketing manager, UDP has engaged a communications firm to assist us in recalibrating 

our communications channels and strategy with a new brand for the district. This work will continue in 

fiscal year 2022 with enhancements to our websites social media strategy.  

 Build-Out UDistrictSeattle.com 

 Launch U District Branding and messaging campaign 

 Shoot New U District Photography and Videography 

 Enhanced Social Media Promotion of Neighborhood and Businesses 

U District Events - $45,243 

As we re-emerge from the pandemic, we will be reinvigorating and bringing back cherished and new 

events to celebrate the U District, beginning with the light rail opening on October 2, 2021. These events 

will focus on ways to promote the businesses and institutions in the district while leveraging the 

marketing opportunity to tell the story of the neighborhood to the greater region.   

 U District Station Opening – October 2, 2021 

o U District Food Walk  

 U District Cherry Blossom Festival – Spring 2022 

 U District StreetFair – May 2022 

Program Management – $153,211 

As program manager, the U District Partnership oversees the investment made through the business 

improvement area dollars on behalf or ratepayers in the district. The UDP holds monthly open meetings 

to share updates and solicit feedback on the work of the organization. Information about these 

meetings can be found at UDistrictPartnership.org. 

 





Total: $1.2 Million 
(includes $110K of surplus spend-down)

Budget Planning 
Draft 2022 UDBIA Spending Plan 
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